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breeding population. A stiff-stem line was crossed with the varieties
"Alfred" and "Minica". The stiff-stem recombinants showed a 20% shorter
plant height, excellent lodging resistance, higher harvest index and a
promise of 30% yield increase. The monogenic inheritance of the mutant
trait is an advantage for further breeding work. We propose the symbol s_t
for the new allele.

(M. Frauen, 0. Sass, Norddeutsche Pflanzenzucht, Hans-Georg Lembke KG,
Hohenlieth, D-2331 Holtsee, FRG)

Quantitative analysis of the productivity of an indeterminate and a
determinate genotype of Vicia faba

Experiments were carried out with the indeterminate faba bean cv.
"Herz Freya" and the determinate cv. "Ticol". Total and reproductive dry
matter were greater in "Herz Freya" than in "Ticol". However, light
interception tended to be higher in "Ticol", therefore the conversion of
light into dry matter was less efficient. The two cultivars differed
apparently in their light utilisation efficiency. It appears that a large
part of the differences between "Ticol" and "Herz Freya" are the result of
differences in primary productivity, not necessarily related to the
indeterminate or determinate growth habit.

(H. Stiitzel, W. Auf hammer, Institute of Agronomy and Crop Science,
University of Hohenheim, Fruwirthstrasse 23, D-7000 Stuttgart 70, FRG)

Influence of different plant types on harvestability and yield of faba
beans, Vicia faba L.

The tall and indeterminate growth habit of the faba bean has often
been considered to be the major reason for its relatively poor yield
stability. In particular, under wet and cold weather conditions
indeterminate plants show an excessive vegetative growth but fail to
produce an adequate grain yield. Three genetically modified plant types
were tested for their suitability in breeding for improved harvestability
and yield of faba beans. One breeding line each of "topless" ti^,
"semi-topless" Tis and "stif f-strawed" s_t, was crossed with the high
yielding and indeterminate varieties "Alfred" and "Minica". In the F2,
analysis of segregation confirmed that all three modified plant types
showed a monogenic recessive inheritance. "Topless" plants showed a good
combination of earliness, short plant length and improved standing
ability. yield performance seemed to be lower compared with the
conventional types when crops were standing upright until harvest.

(0. Sass, D. Stelling, Institute of Agronomy and Plant Breeding,
University of Gottingen, Von Siebold-Strasse 8, D-3400 Gottingen, FRG)

Mutant genes in pea breeding

Mutations of genes Dpo (dehiscing pods) and A (anthocyanin synthesis)
played a role in pea domestication. A number of other genes were
important in cultivar development for 3 types of usage (dry seeds, green
vegetable types, fodder), e.g. fn, fna, le, g, y, fas and af. New genes
(induced and spontaneous), are important for present ideotypes and are
registered by the Pisum Genetics Association (PGA). Comparison of a pea
variety ideotype with the variation available in gene banks shows that
breeders need "new" features. In mutation induction experiments,
genotype, mutagen and method of treatment (e.g. combined or fractionated
doses) are varied for broadening the mutation spectrum and selecting more
genes of agronomic value. New genes are genetically analysed. In Poland,
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